DEER CREEK HIGHLANDS 
    

HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

ANNUAL MEETING
JANUARY 26, 2017
MINUTES

CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order at 7:01pm, by President Chuck Radke.  The Board of Directors were introduced; Gregg Ptacnik, Scott Anderson, Chris Baranowski and Tom Heaney.  Attorney, Joe Borghoff, who represents the homeowner’s association was also present.  Beth Krolikowski, with PJ Morgan Real Estate the management company was also present.
The following homeowners were present for the meeting; John and Gloria Oetter, Mike and Lynne Purdy, Paul and Julie Huntimer, Scott and Robin Drvol, Ted and Kathy Witt, Tom and Deb Brown, Darwin and Jeanne Brown, Josh Point and Josh Cox, Zach Sangster, Lloyd and Jane Wenzl, Steve Hoffman,

Steve Bartlett, Heidi Vescio, Steve Parliament, Jodi Breci, Tim Gzehoviak, Jim and Jeanne McGowan, Dan Meester, Marilyn Chaney, Jerry and Carolyn Arkfeld, John and Molly Otten, Steve McMahon, David Loschen, Wayne and Carmen Smith, David and Emily O’Neill, and Mike and Cindy Boehmer.  Proxies were received from the following homeowners; Steve Wruble, Anthony Venditte, Mary Jo Piller, Susan Goldsmith, Roger Hollingsworth, Ted Rehmann, and Arlene Heine.
MINUTES:  The Annual Meeting minutes from the February 18, 2016 meeting were reviewed and approved.  
TREASURER REPORT:  The 2016 financial report was reviewed; 2016 income $55,599.49.  2016 expenses $34,811.99.  Cash balance $32,209.73.  The 2017 proposed budget was reviewed and discussed.  A motion was made to approve the proposed 2017 budget as presented, which was seconded and all approved.
2016 ACCOMPLISHMENTS:  Last year the board started with 7, within about 90 days 2 members had resigned.  The Board decided to proceed with 5 board members.  A mailbox was damaged and repaired, insurance was collected to cover the costs.  Legal counsel was obtained to guide the association in the proper direction with the Declarant issue.  When the bank sold its remaining interest, they sold the Declarant rights to the new owner, Horizon Homes.  The attorney has been assisting the Board of Directors with the position they have, as the previous agreement with the bank is now voided.  Currently the attorneys are working to form an agreement with Horizon Homes regarding the Declarant.  Currently the Board of Directors only has power or authority over the common areas.  Horizon Homes holds the authority on approval of exterior modification which include homeowner’s requests to plant trees, install pools, etc.
ELECTION OF BOARD:  The current board would like to stay in place and continue the work that has been started with the Declarant.  A motion was made to retain the 5 current board members to the board.  The motion was seconded and all approved.  A motion was made to add 2 additional board members to the existing 5 board members.  The motion was seconded and all approved.  Three homeowners had submitted volunteer forms to serve on the board of directors.  The volunteers were; Steven Wruble, David Loschen, and Michael Purdy.  There were no additional nominations or volunteers.  A vote was held and David and Michael were elected to the Board.  
OLD BUSINESS:  The following items were discussed:
1) Vacant lots:  Letters have been sent to the owners of the silt and other vacant lots that need the construction debris and other trash items, lots must be cleaned up by the 1st of May.
NEW BUSINESS:  The following items were brought up for discussion:
1) Lawn care/Snow removal: the areas that are maintained by the association were discussed.  Tim with the Club has provided the services over the last several years and last year estimates were received by other companies, however this year the board will review the estimate but intends to continue with Tim’s services as they have been affordable and services have been wonderful.
2) The Board will be looking into improvements to for the area, which may include the entrance signs using the excess funds in the account.
3) SID Communication:  SID 499 maintains the streets, and the entrance at 125th and State Street.  Once the new SID Board information is available the website will be updated with contact information.
4) The State Street entrance is in need of additional lighting.  It is suggested to contact the City to report the issue as the more calls they receive the higher importance it becomes.
5) Security:  The Douglas Co. Sheriff does patrol the neighborhood and responds quickly to calls.  The Board will also look into the costs for hiring security patrols.
6) Entrance signage:  The bushes need to be cut back or removed to allow the name of Deer Creek to be visible.  The Board also has this on their agenda to look at this spring.  Electricity would need to be added to the location, to add lighting.
7) The Board welcomes any ideas or suggestions, contact information is on the website:  http://pjmorgan.com/home-owners-assoc/deer-creek-highlands/
OPEN DISCUSSION:  The Board members were thanked for all of their work.
ADJOURNMENT: There being no further discussion, all in attendance agreed, and the meeting adjourned at 7:51 PM. 

